Miette Hot Springs 
Jasper National Park 
Alberta, Canada

[postmarked 19 Aug 1950]

Dear Folks,

Here I am again; this time with rather startling news, to you at least.  But first, the happenings of this fair place.

Life has been going on as usual.  We find our tent home completely to our liking.  House cleaning is no problem at all, and ventilation is strictly the finest and most healthful obtainable.  We have fixed ourselves up with tables and bookshelves and all kinds of cases and ditty boxes to keep things neat.  Our Coleman lantern is the center of life.  Very rarely does an evening find us without having read for an hour or so.  Of course, we continue our very frequent swimming at the hot springs pool.

The weather has gradually been taking on the characteristics of autumn.  The temperature at night drops to freezing quite as often as not.  Yesterday morning (August 16) we awoke to find our tent, camp ground and whole country side covered with a two Inch blanket of snow.  It was quite wet and was gone by late afternoon, but one cannot deny these first signs of old man winter.

Animals are still providing a good deal of interest. The other day, the mountain sheep which I have mentioned finally made an appearance.  They were headed for the salt lick nearby, when we spotted them.  Hoping they wouldn't bolt, we made a dash for cameras and a box of salt. So strong is their desire for the salt, that we soon had some pictures of the creatures eating from our hands. There were a total of 16 animals in the group.  Eight were fuzzy little spring lambs, seven were ewes and the other was a young ram with horns about ten inches long.  We took movies as well as still photographs and we are hopeful that we get at least some good results.
The bears are behaving as usual except that the past few weeks have seen a new comer.  He is a huge 400 pound brute, sleek, fat, and crafty.  The people at the public camp have been foolish enough to give him food regularly.  Now, as is the case with all bears, he comes to look on that general area as a source of food.  When it is not forth​coming, he is naturally annoyed— to the extent that a few days ago he tore down one of the tents.  He's not quite so obnoxious when he is in our area, but still he is a mean customer and everyone around here is more or less afraid of him.  If he continues to misbehave, the warden will have to shoot him. Had he not been fed In the first place, he could live many years harming or disturbing no one. But people will feed the animals.

The other day, we discovered that a weasel had a nest in the wood pile. He's brown now, but when winter comes he turns snow white except for the tip of his tail which is black. With that coloring he is known as the ermine and the pelt is quite valuable. He's a bloodthirsty individual and just this afternoon we saw him scooting by with a mouse in his mouth that was nearly as big as he is.
We also have a squirrel alarm clock.  Every morning about seven, one of the hundreds of squirrels around us runs half way along our ridge pole and than half slides and half scampers down the roof of the tent and onto the ground. The first morning we thought it was a bear clawing to get inside, but now we are used to it.

Speaking of bears again, we found from tracks in the snow yesterday that they give tour tent a very thorough going over every morning or, at least that morning.  The tent was entirely surrounded by tracks!
Our employment with the Bungalows officially terminated
yesterday.  However, we are not going to push off for
Alaska this year.  Our appointment did not materialize as
expected.  My alternative which was a teaching job also did
not materialize.  With the cost of living what it is, despite original plans to the contrary, we decided not to
do our job waiting and hunting in Alaska.  This especially
true when our employers offered us a job as winter caretakers
of the place here.  The season is officially over Sept 15
and opens May 15.  The time in between we shall be up here
in  a cabin literally by ourselves.  The pay is negligible, 
but the opportunities for wild life photography, snow-
shoeing, skiing, hunting, and intellectual endeavor is unlimited.  Our nearest neighbors will be the caretaker couple
at the pool.  The nearest passable highway will be eleven
miles away.  We will have access to the warden's phone In
case of emergency.  Full details will be lacking, of course, until we start on the 15th.  In the meantime, I have
taken a job with the road gang that keeps the road to the
hot springs open during the summer.  Carol will continue as
full time waitress here.  All in all our winter looks quite
inviting, secure, and cozy -- as well as leisurely.

Now, for a few favors.  Would you please ship our snow shoes. They are an absolute necessity here during the winter. It would be best to take them to Canada and ship from there as they are quite new and we would have to pay duty if they were shipped from the states.  Use cardboard in wrapping them so that the webbing will not be cut in transit.  Also send a book I have there called "Hunting in the Rockies" by Jack O'Conner.  This will be found on the top of the high glassed book case.  This is to brush up.  Joe Schuey our former and future employer has invited us on a hunting trip in the fall.

We are anxious to hear your reaction to this change in plan. Write when you have time.  Our address until next spring will be

John E. Euller Miette Hot Springs Jasper, Alberta Canada.

Incidentally, we are finally going to get our cat. Nick the warden has one that he doesn't want.  So, it's ours whenever we want it.

John

Don't mention to the Nauths as they will hear it themselves 

through a letter.  Discuss it only after you are sure that Carol 

has written.
